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Mr. President,

Germany thanks the Government of Guinea-Bissau for its national report. We welcome the Government’s renewed commitment to achieve stability and security in the country, and in particular to the fight against the drug-trade that lead to significant human rights challenges in the country. Moreover, we appreciate efforts to combat poverty in the country and improvements concerning the freedom of press and freedom of opinion. However, we remain deeply concerned by Guinea-Bissau’s ongoing human rights problems.
We make the following recommendations to the Government of Guinea-Bissau:

1. To urgently accelerate reforms of the justice sector in order to ensure that members of the judiciary receive adequate legal training in preparation for their assignment; that access to courts is facilitated by ensuring that enough courts exist in all regions, as well as by taking measures to allow persons without sufficient means to also access the court system. 

2. To progressively realize the right to education for all, by creating conditions in which the most vulnerable receive access to basic education; and in this context, to implement a policy to also encourage girls to attend school.
3. To implement existing laws to prosecute sexual and gender-based violence, in particular female genital mutilation as well as domestic violence, and to address legal gaps and other deficiencies in measures to combat sexual and gender-based violence effectively.

4. To prosecute human rights violations committed by members of the security services and to take measures that the judiciary can work independently without being hindered by persons related to organized crime or the security sector and others.

Thank you, Mr. President.
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